
Letter from Dadi Janki re: Dadi Gulzar’s health and cancellation of BapDada’s programme for the 

first two meetings (18
th
 October and 2

nd
 November). 

 

 

15/10/2012     Om shanti      Madhuban 

  

Beloved Avyakt Image, Mother, Father and BapDada’s extremely lovely children, ones who are constantly 

experiencing the avyakt meeting, ones who know every secret of the drama and while seeing these, 

constantly remaining in an unshakeable, immovable and constant stage, the victorious ones with faith in the 

intellect, the jewels of Baba’s eyes, instrument teachers and brothers and sisters who are the decoration of 

the Brahmin clan, please accept sweet remembrance filled with God’s love from Madhuban, the land of 

blessings from the Bestower of Blessings, the land of divine activity. 

 

All of you Baba’s lovely and lucky intense effort-making children must be having yoga-tapasya and racing 

to become complete and perfect, the same as the Father.  Baba is giving us the signal to remain unshakeable, 

immovable, beyond all questions and to remain happy.  Last season, Baba had specially given us the 

homework to save our thoughts and time, so continue to watch the games of the drama according to that and 

you will be able to apply a full stop in a second. 

 

All of you are constantly receiving news of Dadi Gulzar’s (BapDada’s physical chariot) health.  Now, Dadiji 

will be given permission to leave the hospital in one or two days.  However, because of having been in bed 

for so many days, there is still a lot of weakness.  Even now, Dadi will have to have complete bed-rest for 

some time.  Physiotherapy and medicine will continue at the same time.  This is why, because of the thought 

that Baba’s children have as to whether Baba will come or not, through this letter today, I am letting you all 

know that while there is the confluence age, BapDada is and will constantly be with us.  However, for the 

next two meetings (18
th
 October and 2

nd
 November) it does not seem possible to have an avyakt meeting 

through the physical chariot.  Nevertheless, BapDada says: Children, Madhuban, the land of blessings, is the 

home of all of you.  Children have to come here and have tapasya in the land of tapasya.  For this season, 

2200 Baba’s double foreign children have already reached here.  Similarly, for the first turn of all the 

Bharatwasi brothers and sisters on 2
nd
 November, all of Baba’s children are welcome in Madhuban.  As per 

the numbers given to all of you, including the sevadharis, all of you are specially invited to Shantivan to 

come and create your avyakt stage and to have yoga tapasya.  Of course, classes will continue to be given by 

Dadis and all maharathi brothers and sisters.  Together with this, BapDada will definitely give special 

experiences from the subtle region.  According to the programmes, the presenting of accounts by the 

teachers will also continue as usual.  All programmes will remain systematic and this is why no one should 

cancel their reservations for coming and going. 

 

Now, it is the time to celebrate an avyakt meeting through your avyakt stage and to give the return of the 

avyakt sustenance received from Avyakt BapDada.  Therefore, all of you are very warmly welcomed to your 

home, Madhuban.  Achcha. 

 

Lots and lots of love and remembrance to all. 

 

In Godly service. 

 

B.K. Janki  


